
 
May 23, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Lumberton Municipal Recreation Field Lighting 
Improvements Project in Fiscal Year 2026.  The entity to receive funding for this project 
is Lumberton Township, located at 35 Municipal Drive, Lumberton, NJ 08048. The 
funding would be used for the construction of four stadium lights and electrical service 
at a community field to address safety concerns and allow evening use.  

This project is a good use of taxpayer funding because it aims to install lighting at the existing 
field—currently lacking it—to improve safety and expand community use of the field, 
playground, and field house during afternoon and evening hours for sports, recreation, and local 
activities. 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 
authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(2). 
  
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Herb Conaway, Jr., MD (NJ-03) 
Congressman 


